
South Arkansas Community College

Minutes of the Board of Trustees Meeting
Administration Building Board Room 

September 26, 2011
Trustees present: Steve Cameron, Sam Chamberlain, Steve Cousins, Veronica Creer, Vicki de Yampert, Sherrel Johnson, David Ross, and Charlie Thomas
Trustees absent: Dr. Marc Parnell
Staff present: Phil Ballard, Carol Benson, Dr. Ken Bridges, Dr. Lura Brown, Dr. Val Cantú, Lathan Hairston, Bruce Hankins, Dr. Curtis Hill, Dean Inman, Dr. Barbara Jones, Susan Jordan, Dr. Tim Kirk,  Dr. Jennifer Parks, Larry Powell, Cynthia Reyna, Veronda Tatum, Dr. Stephanie Tully-Dartez, and Heath Waldrop 
Others present:  Allison Gatlin (News-Times), Dr. Kermit Parks and Lisa Sipes
I. Call to Order – Steve Cousins, chair, called the meeting to order at 3:47 p.m.
II. Recognitions and Awards – Dr. Jones noted that Cynthia Reyna, Director of Institutional

Advancement and SouthArk Foundation, Inc., was recognized and honored by the New Creations Life Center at their first Trailblazers’ Luncheon on September 24 for her volunteerism and work with the community. 
III. Approval of Regular Meeting Minutes – August 16, 2011 – Thomas/Ross. Board approved.

IV. Approval of Consent Agenda – Mr. Cousins
A. Personnel Report 
New Employees
Joshua Benson

Welding Instructor




08.22.2011

Joseph LaVeer

Process Technology Program Director


08.29.2011

Larry Powell

Director of Distance Learning



08.28.2011

Kerri Ridinger

Physical Therapist Assistant Instructor


08.29.2011

Angela Kimsey

Administrative Specialist I – Career Pathways

09.19.2011

Graham Peterson

Director of Physical Plant



10.01.2011

Promotions/Transfers/Organizational Changes
Marsha Cain

to Institutional Services Assistant – Evenings

08.29.2011





from Institutional Services – Days

Nancy Sinclair

to Institutional Services Assistant – Days

08.29.2011





from Institutional Services Assistant – Evenings

Paul Hackenberger

to Institutional Services Assistant – Days

09.12.2011





from Institutional Services Assistant – Evenings
Resignations/Retirements/Terminations

James Matt Cox 

Math Instructor





06.30.2011

Alene Drummond

Maintenance Assistant




07.31.2011

Mary Jo Williams

Administrative Specialist III



08.31.2011

Dr. Jones introduced and welcomed Larry Powell as SouthArk’s new Director of Distance Learning. She also announced that Mary Jo Williams retired the end of August with 36 years of service to the College and noted that she will be officially recognized at a later date.
B. Monitoring Reports

Policy #10 – ENDS Focus of Grants or Contracts

Policy #24 – Transfer Education

Policy #25 – Occupational/Workforce Education

Policy #26 – Developmental Education

Following discussion regarding the Policy Governance reporting, it was recommended that the Board’s Policy Governance Manual (Carver Method) be reviewed by the Personnel/Planning Committee to see if there is a need to modify/streamline/revise policy reporting.
Johnson/Ross. Board approved the consent agenda items.
V. Board Committee Reports
A. Real Estate/Facilities Committee – Charlie Thomas

Mr. Thomas noted for the record that we are in some degree land locked on the west campus, so we are in the process of acquiring properties adjacent or near to the college. The east campus has plenty of space for expansion as needed without acquiring additional property. Mr. Cousins presented the committee’s motion to change the procedures for Property Purchases as follows: to raise the $30,000 limit per property without board approval to $50,000, staying under the same $250,000 per year cap as long as funds are available. Secondly, approval to purchase the 415 W. Wesson Street property for $90,000. Board approved.
B. Personnel/Planning Committee – Ms. Johnson

Ms. Johnson presented the committee’s recommendation to the Board to approve the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between South Arkansas Community College and the South Arkansas Community College Foundation, Inc. as presented. Board approved.

Ms. Johnson presented the committee’s recommendation to approve the request for approval of an Undergraduate Technical Certificate in Pre-Health Sciences Program. Board approved. 

C. Budget/Finance Committee – Steve Cameron

Mr. Cameron reported that the committee met on August 30 to discuss the timeline of the financial statements. The committee concluded that due to the involved process, man hours and cost it would be best to leave the reporting as is. The software used for reporting and the format/content of the financial statements and additional charts and reports were also discussed. No action.
VI. Chair’s Report – Mr. Cousins
A. SouthArk Trustees received notification of appreciation from the Association of Community College Trustees (ACCT) for their continued support and commitment to leadership along with a Member in Good Standing certificate.
B. The ACCT Leadership Congress will be held October 12-15 in Dallas, TX.
C. Arkansas Association of Two-Year Colleges (AATYC) Annual Conference will be held October 16-18 in Hot Springs. 

D. Ms. Johnson made a motion that the Board of Trustees not meet in October unless there is a need to call a meeting. Thomas/Chamberlain. Board approved.
E. It was determined that the College Employee Holiday Reception will be held on Friday, December 9 from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the El Dorado Conference Center.
F. Appointment of Nominating Committee

Mr. Cousins’ recommended Vicki de Yampert, David Ross, and Charlie Thomas serve on the nominating committee. Johnson/Chamberlain. Board approved.
VII. Financial Services Report – Lathan Hairston

A. Monthly Financial Reports – Mr. Hankins presented the May Monthly Financial Statements and stated that the college is in good standing.
VIII. President’s Report – Dr. Barbara Jones
A. Administrative Reports
· SHARE Grant director held the first training session in the simulation lab with the nursing students recently.
· The SAHO Grant completed a Department of Labor site visit and had a few minor findings from the review which are being addressed. 
· The first Mistletoe Market will take place take on Saturday, November 19 from 9am-5pm at the El Dorado Conference Center. 

· Reported that 4,530 student contacts (duplicated count) were made in Student Services for August 2011.
· Fall unofficial enrollment report is 1779. The official report will be available in about a week.

· The Outdoor Expo was a great success. A financial report will be finalized and presented after all expenses are paid.   

· SouthArk was awarded a $25,000 grant from the Corporation for National and Community Service to be used for September 11 service and remembrance projects in 2012-2014. This grant was based on the grant proposal and the number of volunteers for the Expo and 911 Memorial Dedication Ceremony.
B. 2011-2012 Lecture Series Update – Phil Ballard reported that contracts have been signed with all three speakers for the sixth annual Lecture Series. The first speaker is Warren Brown owner and founder of CakeLove, a popular bakery chain in the Washington, DC area, on Thursday, September 29, at 7 pm in the Conference Center. The second speaker will be actor Michael York on November 17, and Collins Tuohy will be the final lecturer on April 12. She is the adoptive sister of professional football player Michael Oher who is the subject of the book and movie The Blind Side. 
C. The Arkansas Higher Education Coordinating Board meets quarterly and rotates throughout the state. SouthArk will host the July 26-27, 2012 meeting.
D. Performance Based Funding Proposal – Arkansas two-year colleges faculty, staff and administrators helped to develop a formula for consideration by the AHECB for the Performance Based Funding Model. 
A. Legislative Subcommittee Hearings are being held. The College has been rescheduled to October 19. Dr. Jones and Mr. Hairston are preparing for the questions that will be asked and will be attend.  
B. Department of Workforce Services/South Arkansas Workforce and Training Education
Consortium (DWS/SAWTEC) Grant

Although we have not received the official written notification, SouthArk will receive a $250,000 grant from the Department of Workforce Services. This training grant will be used to facilitate the implementation of the Process Technology program at SouthArk by contributing to the cost of developing the program and to conduct training.
C. Signing of College Completion Banners and Documents – Pledging to do their part in increasing the number of Americans with high quality post-secondary degrees and certificates to fulfill critical local, state and national goals, The Call to Action Pledge was signed by Dr. Barbara Jones, president; Steve Cousins, Board chair; Dr. Ken Bridges, faculty representative; and Lisa Sipes, Student Government Association president. Ms. Sipes and Dr. Jones visited with the Governor and acquired his signature. Our campaign is YOU CAN. Go…Grow…Graduate. About 70% of our faculty and staff have signed the pledge. Students will be signing during the Fall Festival.
Mr. Chamberlain requested that the Board learn more about the Financial Literacy Network. Dr. Jones suggested Carol Benson give a presentation at the next Board meeting. He also asked that Joe LaVeer, Director of the Process Technology Program be invited to the next Board meeting. 
IX. Executive Session (if required) – The Board moved into Executive Session at 5:40 p.m. 
X. Announcements
XI. Adjournment – The meeting adjourned at 6:05 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Veronica Creer, Secretary
SouthArk BOT Minutes
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